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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To advise members on the detail of the scheme submitted to the Heritage Lottery Fund.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities

· Council Ambitions – making peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

· Community Objectives – support the health, environment, economic and social wellbeing of people who live, work and visit the Ribble Valley.

· Corporate Priorities -  

· Other Considerations - 

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Since receiving our stage one pass in December, we have recruited a design team to develop the proposals to a level which would receive final approval at stage 2.

2.2
Our original intention was to submit this in September for a December decision.  Delays in agreeing the archaeological works required meant that the submission was delayed by a cycle to a November submission for a March decision.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
Several key pieces of work have been produced to satisfy the stage 2 requirements:

· A topographical and measured survey of the building.

· An archaeological survey.

· Detailed designs.

· A cost plan for construction.

· A revised business plan.

· An amended audience development plan.

· Proposals for museum design and fit out.

· A management plan for the whole site, including the park.

3.2
There has also been some debate about the scope of the original conservation plan.  The current plan only concerns the buildings which are part of the HLF bid and so excludes the Keep.  English Heritage have expressed the view that the Keep is the most important building on the site and does not have any documentation for its future repair and maintenance.  It has, therefore, been agreed to ask the current architects to extend the existing plan to include the Keep.

4
ISSUES

4.1
There are still a number of issues to be resolved before we are sure that the scheme has the full go ahead.

· Funding – over the last four months we have been working hard to reduce the funding gap for the scheme.  To this end we were fortunate to recruit the services of the High Sheriff to head a fund raising campaign.  There have been three strands to this – commercial sector, public sector and community.

Commercial – as a result of a presentation made to local businesses in July we have received cash and in-kind pledges in excess of £110,000.

Public – through Clitheroe the Future we have secured £130k from SITA.

Community – although this has not raised significant amounts of money the ‘Keepers of the Castle’ campaign has given the scheme a high public profile.

· Archaeology – site investigations have begun to identify any underlying archaeology which may influence the construction of the link building.  Although the likelihood of finding anything significant is slim, flexibility has been incorporated into the design to move the foundations if required.

· Planning – planning permission still has to be sought.  As we are making changes to listed buildings then this is a complex process.  The risk of any issues arising from the application has been assessed and, in part, mitigated by the early advise from English Heritage.

4.2
The non-inclusion of the Keep has raised concerns within the local community and, therefore, assuming their support for the project, we have developed additional proposals for works to the Keep.  These include removal of vegetation and re-pointing, new railings, permanent floodlighting, interpretation panels, further tree removal and improvements to the garden area.  A scheduled monument consent application has been submitted, along with an application to the Regional Park for funding.  Ribblesdale and Clitheroe Rotary Clubs have also agreed to commit funding to the scheme.  Not all the funding will be available immediately so we intend to phase the scheme, with the initial elements complete by March 2007.

4.3
The production of a management plan for the whole site points to a more co-ordinated approach to the management of the park.  Although this will not affect day-to-day operations, we will have to review some investment issues and consider a revised management structure.

5
RISK ASSESSMENT

5.1
The approval of this report may have the following implications

· Resources – the enclosed documents show the revised cost plan and revenue projections for the new facility.  The exact capital cost will be known prior to submission and available to members at committee on 7 November.  We have advised the project management team that it should be as close to the £3.2m target as possible.  The revenue projections show that the new facility will cost £201,030 per annum to operate, excluding support service costs, which is £24,670 more than the prediction at stage one.  We had previously reported to committee that revenue costs could double from their current level, which, including the Sound Archive is £107,300.  However, current indications show operating costs are likely to be just over three times their current level.  There are still opportunities to raise additional funds from the commercial and public sector and these avenues will be actively pursued.  It should be noted that, under the new arrangements, the facility will be operated by The County Museums Service.  This will result in much reduced support charges to the facility but these will have to be allocated elsewhere within the council.  The enclosed revenue projects are also open to negotiation in the future with LCC Museums Service.

· Technical, Environmental and Legal – final proposals with the County Museums Service for the future operation of the museum are still to be confirmed, as are the implications for existing museum staff.
· Political/Reputation – There is a significant expectation that the scheme will go ahead and members must consider the balance between expectation and practical delivery issues.
6
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

6.1
 Endorse the stage 2 submission.

6.2
Adopt the management plan enclosed.

6.3
Consider the revenue/capital implications.

JOHN HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

BACKGROUND PAPERS:

Management Plan, Cost Plan and Revenue Budget.

For further information please ask for Chris Hughes
, telephone 01200 414479 
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